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~ Mission ~ 
Our mission as a  

library system and  

community hub is to 

Collect, Share, Promote, 

Learn, Adapt, & Grow. 

Users are foremost. 
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Last year we had to curtail much of 

our traditional summer reading 

programs, due to the construction and 

renovation underway. This summer, 

weôre starting up again with the aptly 

named Build a Better World. 

The Teen program will begin on 

Tuesday, June 6, and run for all four 

weeks of the month. Sessions are from 

2:30 to 4 on Tuesday afternoons. Teen 

activities will include constructing a 

city out of cardboard, folding and 

flying paper airplanes, creating 

terrariums, and trying out brand new 3-

D drawing pens. Weôll also have door 

prizes and snacks for participants. 

Teens who will be entering grades 6 

through 12 this fall are welcome to 

participate (ages 12-17).  

Childrenôs summer reading begins 

with a picnic on Tuesday, June 13. 

Teens are also invited to this event. 

Weôll have hot dogs, chips, and 

Building a  

Better 

Summer  

SUMMER READING - Continued on Page 2 

Reading Room Dedicated in Memory of John Scully 
Library staff, JCL Foundation members, and 

Friends of the Library gathered by the new reading 

room Wednesday, April 26, to dedicate it in honor 

of John Scully, whose generosity supported the 

recent expansion and renovation. 

After he passed away in 2008, Pat Linehan, the 

executor of his estate, and the Scully Trust donated 

$108,000 toward the libraryôs endowment fund, 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Third-graders from Cloud Peak Elementary visited us May 19 for a 

book picnic! Students split up and each read a book for a minute or 

so before switching to the next book. This way they got to sample a 

half dozen or more titles, and many came away with reading lists for 

the summer. 

SCULLY - Continued on Page 2 



Thank you to 
The Harry & Thelma Surrena Memorial 
For generous donations that fund this newsletter,  

library programming, and much more... 

Lois Gordon 

Memorial 
For continued support of our  

Kaycee Branch Library 

Kaycee Branch     738-2473 

 

Bonnie Ross, branch manager ñ Monica Brock ñ Kelley Davis 

 

Our new book for 

discussion is Ordinary 

Grace by William 

Kent Krueger and the 

discussion is planned 

for Monday, July 10, 

at 7 p.m. 

 

Summer Reading 

Program kicks off 

June 20 with Pricilla 

Queen, storyteller at 2 

p.m.  Then we have 

June 27, July 11, 18 and 25, with two sessions 

each day. Preschool and Kindergarten meet at 

10 a.m.;1st grade through 5th grade meet at 2 

p.m. 

 

Adults and Teens can check out a book and 

put their name in for our basket drawings 

starting June 20. This portion of the program 

runs through July 25. 

Johnson County Library Foundation 
The foundation was created in 1976 by patrons who saw 

the need to ensure the future of the library. Through 

donations, memorials and fund-raising, these volunteers 

have successfully supported special needs of the library 

& established a permanent endowment. 

Board of directors 
Chair Nick Thom 

Vice-Chair Frank Pratt  

Treasurer Steve Reimann 

Secretary Penny Orchard 

Amy Pierson 

Elaine Warren 

Kira Wages 

Eric Raecke 

Paula Hanson 

watermelon.  

The childrenôs program will be held on Thursdays, beginning June 15, 

through July 20, when we have our annual ice cream party and water games 

in the park. The following groups meet at the listed times. The grades are 

for what level children just finished at the end of the school year: 

¶ Pre-school (ages 6 & under) - 9:30 a.m. 

¶ Meadowlark grades (K-2) - 11 a.m. 

¶ Cloud Peak grades (3-5) - 1:30 p.m. 

Weôll also have an Adult summer reading program starting June 21, and 

continuing to July 31. Weôll have book rating slips and activity sheets, the 

latter of which emphasize community involvement. Both can be submitted 

for entry in the grand prize drawing. The goal is not just to read but to get 

out into the community and build a better world, as the theme suggests  

Participants will need to sign up with library staff. Canôt wait to see you 

there! 

 

Did You Know? Librarian Connie Norton 

oversees outreach by taking hundreds of 

paperback novels to local hotels, campgrounds, 

and other locations. Over the last year, Connie 

took 1,900 paperback books to the various 

locations. Our patrons took home another 1,900 

from the library.  If you have a place in mind 

youôd like to add to the list, please contact her at 

(307) 684-5546. 

SUMMER READING - Continued from front 

LEGO Contest Breaks Record 
We had 49 entries for this yearôs LEGO contest, a record turnout since 

our first program in 2011. Participants ranged in age from pre-school to 

eighth grade.  

Our judges Zach Mills of JLM Engineering and artist Lisa Norman 

evaluated all the entries on both architectural and artistic criteria.  While all 

participants received a certificate, the judges helped select the Architectural 

and Artistic Best in each age group, of which we had four, plus the overall 

Architectural and Artistic Best for the competition. 

The Best in Show Award went to Logan Jordahl, grade 4, for his ñOn A 

Camping Tripò (see photo at 

right). Riley Cragoôs ñHeavily 

Armed Battle Stationò took 

Architectural Design Winner, 

and Darton Damoneôs ñThe 

Great Interportal Battleò took 

Artistic Design Winner. 

Children and parents 

joined us after the celebration 

for ice cream sundaes.  

You can find more photos 

on our Facebook page. 

kickstarting the stateôs matching monies. A year later, Scullyôs estate also 

provided $42,000. This amount helped pay for items such as extra 

furnishings, and the grand mural painted by Lisa Norman outside the 

entrance to the new childrenôs room. 

The library also received 12,000 books of his personal library. Some 

wound up in our collection, while other brought $5,000 for the Friends in a 

May 2009 book sale. 

SCULLY - Continued from front 



Cynthia Twing, director 

Mary Rhoads, assistant director & 
childrenõs services 
Teresa Allgood, teen services &  
Periodicals 
Connie Norton, outreach librarian 

Megan Herold, information technology 
services 
Steve Rzasa, technical services 

Heather Kuzara, circulation 
Nancy Tabb, reference & local history 

Staff         

684-

5546    

Ron Wagner, Chair: 620-1031 

Denise Marton, Vice-chair: 620-9060 
Julie Baker, Liaison to JCLF, 684-2300 

Kim Harvey, Treasurer: 620-1465 

Bill McIntyre 

 

Board  

of  

trustees 

ADULT FICTION 

Anything is Possible, by 

Elizabeth Strout 

The Awkward Age, by 

Francesca Segal 

Ends of the Earth, by Robert 

Goddard 

G-Man, by Stephen Hunter 

The Girl Who Knew Too Much, 

by Amanda Quick 

Mangrove Lightning, by Randy 

Wayne White 

Since We Fell, by Dennis 

Lehane 

Secrets in Summer, by Nancy 

Thayer 

16th Seduction, by James 

Patterson 

The Stars are Fire, by Anita 

Shreve 

Testimony, by Scott Turow 

The Thirst, by Jo Nesbo 

ADULT NONFICTION 

The American Spirit, by David 

McCullough 

The Black Hand, by Stephen Talty 

Democracy, by Condoleeza Rice 

Iris Grace, by Arabella Carter-Johnson 

The Jersey Brothers, by Sally Mott 

Freeman 

Last Hope Island, by Lynne Olson 

MacArthurôs Spies, by Peter Eisner 

Salt Fat Acid Heat, by Samin Nosrat 

Shattered, by Jonathan Allen 

Thunder in the Mountains, by Daniel J. 

Sharfstein 

The Vanishing American Adult, by Ben 

Sasse 

 

CHILDRENôS 
Effie Starr Zook Has One More Question, 

by Martha Freeman 

Egg, by Kevin Henkes 

Journey Through Ash & Smoke, by Kate 

Messner 

Short, by Holly Goldberg Sloan 

You Throw Like a Girl, by Rachele Alpine 

 

YA BOOKS 
The Adjustment, by Suzanne Young 

The Battlemage, by Taran Matharu 

Blood Rose Rebellion Vol. 1, by Rosalyn  

Eves 

The Dark Prophecy, by Rick Riordan 

The Kids Get Horses, by Stu Campbell 

Life in a Fishbowl, by Len Vlahos 

Shadowcaster, Cinda Williams Chima 

The Traitorôs Kiss, by Erin Beaty 

 

CD BOOKS 
Dry Bones, by Craig Johnson 

Fast & Loose, by Stuart Woods 

Golden Prey, by John Sandford 

The Highwayman, by Craig Johnson 

An Obvious Fact, by Craig Johnson 

¶ Army of Darkness 

¶ Broken Lance 
¶ Burn Notice Season 1 

¶ Cleanskin 

¶ Corrie Ten Boom 

¶ Danny Boy 
¶ Elsaõs Legacy 

¶ The Enforcer 

¶ Gene Autry Vol. 1 

¶ Gene Autry Vol. 2 
¶ John  Adams 

¶ Magnum Force 

¶ None But the Brave 

¶ Quigley Down Under 
¶ Ragamuffin 

¶ Strangerland 

Art in Bloom brings 

summer performers  
   Many thanks to all who supported our 

annual Art in Bloom fund-raiser by 

bidding on and buying flower pots 

decorated by local artists. We raised 

$1,385, which will be used to pay for 

several special performers coming to 

our Childrenôs Summer Reading 

program in June and July. This year 

was our second best in terms of money 

raised during the past 8 we have been 

sponsoring the event. Thanks also to 

the artists who donated their time and 

amazing work! 

Memories from Johnson County Library Archives 
Roundup of 1883 by Jack Flagg 

       The spring roundup of 1883 was one long to be remembered by the boys who took a 

hand in that great drive. On the 20th day of May, twenty-seven wagons, with a full 

complement of men and horses met at the mouth of Crazy Woman. Fred Hesse was the 

foreman of the whole outfit. On that occasion about 1,400 head of horses and 400 men 

were present; the sight was a beautiful one. For two miles along the river the wagons were 

camped, in order to afford room for the different bunches of horses to graze without 

becoming mixed. About sunrise on the morning of the 21st the men all collected at a 

certain place designated by the foreman, preparatory to starting on the different drives. 

This was the first day of the round-up, every man rode his best horse, and each one vied 

with the other in the splendor of his rig. By 3 o'clock work was over and the boys, with 

the exception of the few who were left on herd, were free to do as they chose. Card 

playing, horse racing, foot racing, etc. were then in order for the rest of the day and half 

the night. Everyone had plenty of money. 

       The second day was a repetition of the 

first, and so on for two months until all of the 

country had been worked over. Thousands of 

calves were branded, and train after train 

steamed into Chicago that Fall loaded with fat 

beeves, which brought top prices. The 

"Cattle Baron's" heart was light, and his 

pocketbook heavy with money made off of the 

free ranges of Wyoming. 


